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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: 
 

It is hard to believe that we are already starting the month of November, a month that signals the 
beginning of the holiday season.  And true to form we have our big Book-Fest lined up for our November 
16th General meeting via zoom and presented by Anna Bullard of Bookshop West Portal.  A list of the 
books being reviewed and offered to us at a 20% discount will be emailed to members before the event. 
Nancy Broden is hosting the zoom meeting with the assistance from Yen Bachmeier who will 
connect the membership to the zoom meeting.  Our business meeting will start at 1:00 PM and the book 
presentation will begin at 1:30PM.  Eva Monroe is in charge of collecting contributions for the SF-
Marin Food Bank.  This is a very difficult year for so many people hit by fire and or loss of a job. So please 
be as generous as you can. 
 

Looking ahead to December, a wreath making day will be held Saturday, December 5, from 10:00 AM till 
NOON.  The FHA has agreed to provide the greens thanks to our liaison Kathe Farrell.  The greens will 
be outside the clubhouse and all members are welcome to take some home.  If you can contribute 
additional greenery, leaves or flowers, we will be grateful.  In charge of the wreath making day will be 
Anna Bolechowski, who will have a table set up with bows and ornaments needed to decorate a wreath or 
table setting.  We also will have a coffee table with some delectable baking goods produced by Marcia 
Elias and Ingeborg McGlynn.  There will be coffee to drink.  Mask wearing and keeping social 
distancing is required.  
 

Stay healthy, safe, and keep in touch, I miss all of you,  
-Ingeborg McGlynn 
 

 
 

 
Meetings and Event via Zoom 

 

   Monday, November 2     Board and Standing Committee Chairs 
                      11:00 am         Hosted by Ingeborg and Nancy Broden   
 
 

Monday, November 16      General Meeting 
                      01:00 pm    Book-fest chaired by Ingeborg McGlynn  
                           Food Drive chaired by Eva Monroe.  Eva will collect your donation. 
                             Please make your check to the SF-Marin Food Bank and send it to 
                             Eva Monroe at 330 Castenada Avenue, SF, CA 94116 
  

                                              Checks for the Food Drive will be gladly accepted following  
                           November 16th Program. Open your hearts and your pocketbooks 
                           to those less fortunate today! 
 
 

  

NOTES: 
 

GARDENING TIPS FOR NOVEMBER: 
Dead head wilted flowers, feed your acid loving plants, azaleas, rhododendrons and camellias.  
Once a week have a happy hour for your garden by watering it. 
 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL: 
Dues shall be delinquent as of November 1. If you have been kept occupied and haven’t got around to it, 
you can still fill out the renewal form sent to you in September and drop it off or mail it with your dues of 
$50 to Yen Bachmeier at 240 Montalvo Ave.  Thank you! 
 


